
Thanks for your support of our School 
Chaplain, Andrew Paul, through the 2025 

Voluntary Parent Contribution

Andrew Paul has been our School Chaplain 
since 1992.  At the start of 2025 he celebrates 
33 years as our School Chaplain.
He is available to all students, staff and families 
as a support person, and is involved in a 
number of school programs, including the Bush 
Ranger Cadets, Girls Soccer, our inter-House 
Championship, our Lawley Alumni programs 
and leadership training.
As a State School Chaplain in Western 
Australia, he is employed and supported by 
YouthCARE.
The funds raised for his position come from a variety of 
sources, including:
• Contributions from the school and local churches.
• Fundraising activities (like the 2nd Hand Uniform); and
• The Voluntary Parent

Contribution.
The Voluntary Parent 
Contribution to the Chaplaincy is 
a significant and important part 
of our funding, and enables us to
keep Andrew at Mount 
Lawley Senior High 
School.
We greatly appreciate 
your support and your 
contributions.
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